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1.  On February 19, 2009, the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services of the US Department 

of Health and Human Services (CMS) prohibited WellCare from enrolling new members in 

its Medicare health plan and prescription drug program in all US markets, including Hawaii. 

This sanction is a result of WellCare's "longstanding and persistent failure to comply."  In a 

letter to WellCare, CMS states "For the past two years, CMS performance data showed that 

WellCare's performance was substandard in numerous areas and WellCare was one of the 

overall worst performers among all plans."  (See attached articles) 

 

Ramifications to QExA Hawaii beneficiaries: 

 

-  Performance Issue:  WellCare is ill-suited to implement the Hawaii QExA contract.  

WellCare has been under scrutiny since October 2007, when state and federal law 

enforcement authorities raided the company's headquarters, resulting in the removal of 

WellCare's top executives, a disclosure that previous executives had over billed government 

health programs by $49 million, and a $32.5 million refund to the state of Florida under its 

Medicaid contract. Why is the State continuing to allow this company to provide Medicaid 

services to 37,000 of Hawaii's aged, blind and disabled population? 

 

- Financial Stability Issue:  CMS' latest sanction against WellCare takes effect March 7 and 

prevents the company from growing a major part of its business (Medicare).  How 

financially stable is this company?  If WellCare continues to fail to fix its faulty business 

practices and CMS does not lift its sanction, what will happen if WellCare pulls out of the 

Hawaii market?  QExA Hawaii beneficiaries will be left with only one provider -- 

UnitedHealth, which is also undergoing investigations for improper claim denials. 

 

2. QExA Hawaii beneficiaries are being told by WellCare and UnitedHealth case managers 

they can no longer receive health care at their community health center (CHC) or see their 

primary care physician (PCP) since their CHC and PCP are non-participating. This is in 

direct violation of what the Department of Human Services has instructed these health plans 

to do -- beneficiaries are allowed to continue with their CHC and PCP, even if these 

providers have opted not to participate with UnitedHealth or WellCare.  Waikiki Health 

Center, Waimanalo Health Center and Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center are a 

few of the non-participating CHCs who have received numerous calls from their patients 

reporting this misrepresentation. 

 

Ramifications to QExA Hawaii beneficiaries: 

 

- Health Care Issue:  Beneficiaries may not seek medical care if they believe they can no 

longer see their PCP or receive services from their CHC.  Many of these patients have 

long-standing relationships with their PCPs and may not have transportation to travel to 

other participating health centers. 

- Continuity of Care:  DHS has stated that non-participating CHCs and PCPs will be 

reimbursed if they receive prior authorization.  How long will this take, and what if 

health care is needed immediately by the patient? 
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